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SCIENCE WEEK 

This week we have been celebrating British Science Week and Mrs Caesar planned a week of  wonder for our pupils!. 

We will be putting together a spotlight document to show you the highlights which will be put on the website next 

week. Don’t forget to have a look at X as well!  

 

Y2/4/5 SCIENCE TRIP TO WORLD OF GLASS 

Y2/4 and 5 had a brilliant time at the World of  Glass museum. The children took part in amazing workshops linked to 
their Science work in school and got to watch a live glass blowing demonstration! They toured the tunnels and 

experienced some great hands-on activities.  

 

Y4 SLEEPOVER  

The Y4 sleepover is taking place tonight. Y4 have been preparing all day for what should be an amazing evening of  

games, forest school and activities! We will make sure to share the fun and antics on Twitter. As ever, a big thank you 

to Mr Brooks who has joined us for the fun and all the staf f  who have volunteered their own time to make this event 

happen. 

 

RECEPTION TRANSPORTS MUSEUM TRIP 

Next Wednesday 20th March is Reception’s trip to the Transport Museum, taking place within the school day. We will 

be walking to the museum so please ensure your child has a coat and suitable footwear. The cost of  the trip is £2.50 

and you can pay in the usual way via Arbor / Trips. 

 

RECEPTION STAY AND PLAY 

There will be 2 sessions taking place next Thursday 21st March and next Friday 22nd March between 2-3pm. These 

sessions will focus on reading with your child and are a lovely way to see how you child interacts within the nursery 

environment. Please choose which session you would like on Tapestry.  

 

OWN CLOTHES DAY FRIDAY 22ND MARCH 

On Friday 22nd March we are asking all children to come in their own clothes in exchange for an Easter egg to be 

donated to our Easter raf f le (more info to follow). 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM  

A reminder the last day or Spring term is Thursday 28th march. The f irst day back af ter the Easter break is Monday 

15th April. 

 

ANNUAL PLANNER 

Please take some time to read our 2023/2024 monthly planner on this newsletter and make a note of  the important 

dates over the next few month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t hide your light! Let it shine for all; let your good deeds glow for 

all to see, so that they will praise your heavenly Father. – Matthew 5:16 
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FAMILY OF 
FAITH 

Our Christian value focus this 
half term is… 

 

Hope 
 
 

Our school bible verse of the 
week is… 

 

Psalm 147:11 
 

 “ The LORD delights in 

those who fear him, who 
put their hope in his 

unfailing love.” 
 

 
 

St Thomas Church 
 Peter Street, St Helens, WA10 2EB 

01744 732463 / stthomaseccleston@gmail.com 
 

Sunday Services 
Parish Mass: 9.30am – 10.30am 

Evening prayer: 6.30pm 
 

“Seeking to love God and neighbour in the 
community of which we are part.” 

 

A reflection from…Mr Partington 
 

From the moment you walk 
through the door at SMST, there is 

an atmosphere of hope. Hope for 
the future, hope for our children 

and hope for our community. As 
we move towards Easter time, our 

hope is rooted in our faith, in Jesus 
Christ who gave his life in the hope 

of joining his Father in heaven.   
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Class Dojos 

 

Children can receive Dojo 

points for being ready, 

respectful and resilient 

throughout the school day. 

They receive 5 Dojos if 

they read five times, which 

they should do every single 

week. 

 

Each child has their own 

Dojo character and 

milestones are celebrated 

with certificates and prizes 

each time they meet one.  

 

We celebrate milestones 

such as 100, 200 and 300 

dojos in assembly too!  

 

Mrs Lewis’ Golden Book 

 

Each week, staff write 

the names of children who 

have gone above and 

beyond in Mrs Lewis’ 

Golden Book. It is so 

exciting when the names 

and reasons are read out 

in our celebration 

assembly! 

 

It may be that a child has 

been ready to learn every 

moment of every day. 

Maybe they have been 

incredibly respectful to a 

visitor or a friend. Or 

maybe they have been 

resilient in a way that has 

wowed the staff! 

Lunchtime Award Winners 
  

YR – Arthur 
   

Y1 – Teddy 

  

Y2 – Cameron 

  

Y3 –  

  

Y4 – Tim 

  

Y5 – Keagan 

  

Headteachers Award Winners 
 

N – Jessica for using the toilet independently! 
 

R – George for always being ready! 
 

Y1 – David T for great phonics and reading! 
 

Y2 – Blake for super writing 
 

Y3 –  
 

Y4 – Jonathan for hard working in maths 
   

Y5 – Josh young for excellent independence 
 

  Y6 – Michael Odoom 
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Whole school attendance this year to 

date… 

95.2% 
 

Whole school attendance this week… 

95.2%  

Class attendance winners… 

Y4 

Class Attendance  

  
YN – 94.2% 

YR – 95.3% 

Y1 – 96.0% 

Y2 – 98.7% 

      Y3 – 94.0% 

Y4 – 99.4% 

      Y5 – 95.7% 

      Y6 – 98.0% 

TONI SAYS, 

“Our school starts at 

8.45am; that’s when the 

doors open! 

 

Children should arrive at 

school on time, so they 

don’t miss any learning! 

Regularly missing lessons 

can have a negative impact 

on wellbeing and on your 

academic achievement too. 

 

Being on time is such an 

important skill for life and 

sets you up for a life of 

success and positive 

wellbeing!” 

SANDY SAYS, 

“Children should be in school 

EVERY DAY… unless you’re 

poorly. Every day counts!  

 

Every minute in school is a 

learning minute. The 

research tells us that 

children who are in school 

every day achieve more, and 

their wellbeing is better too! 

 

Please let school know if 

you’ll be absent before 

9.15am or we’ll have to 

contact you to check in.” 
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Advice for parents in School and Childcare settings during the winter. 

At this time of year it is common for many respiratory and stomach bugs to circulate, also 
other illnesses such scarlet fever and chickenpox, which usually peak in late winter and early 
spring. Therefore it is important to re-emphasis basic infection prevention and control 
principles to reduce the spread of illness and infections in school and in the wider 
community. 

The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) recommend some simple key actions: 

1.Follow Good Hygiene Habits: 

Encouraging good hand-washing habits is one of the most effective ways to stop the spread. 
Regularly wash hands in soap and warm water for 20 seconds. 

When should hands be washed? 

• Whenever they are visibly dirty.  

• Before eating. 

• After using the toilet.  

• After touching any potentially contaminated surfaces.  

• After sneezing or blowing your nose.  

• After handling pets.  

• Before and after messy play.  

Using a tissue to catch coughs and sneezes, binning it and then washing hands will help 

prevent infection from spreading. 

 

2. Stopping the Spread of Stomach Bugs 

If you or your child have diarrhoea and vomiting, washing your hands with soap and warm 
water and using bleach-based products to clean surfaces will help stop infections from 
spreading.  

Don’t prepare food for others if you have symptoms or for 48 hours after symptoms stop.  

If your child has diarrhoea and/or vomiting, they should stay off school or nursery for at least 
48 hours after their symptoms clear up – this will help stop the spread of stomach bugs. 

.  

3. When to keep your child at home 

If your child has a fever and is unwell, they should stay home from school or nursery until the 
fever has passed and they are well enough to attend. 
 
If your child has diarrhoea and/or vomiting, they should stay off school or nursery for 48 

hours after their symptoms clear up – this will help stop the spread of stomach bugs. 

 


